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NEWSLETTER  
TERM 3 | WEEK 3 | FRIDAY 09/08/19  

VPPS VALUES CUP SCORES 

ARUNDEL ASCOT ILFORD TONKIN 

443 480 461 489 

Korean Homestay Students 

Last week, we welcomed 5 students from South Korea who have come to visit Vale Park     

Primary School for a 3 week study tour.  John, Scott, Hong, Hannah and Chae Yun have 

thrown themselves into learning more about our school, students and Australian culture.   

Highlights for students so far have included a visit to Latitude and Gorge Wildlife Park, making 

(and testing) rockets with Mr Hern and joining in with JP classes for different activities 

(including collage making, cooking in the kitchen and technology lessons). 

The students are being hosted by Mia and Azzi, Ali, Charlotte, Alice and Orson, Will and Molly 

and Ethan and Lachlan.  Thank you very much to these host families – all of the feedback we 

have received so far is very positive and we are pleased that it has been a great experience 

for both visitors and hosts. 
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DIARY DATES 

Term Dates 2019 
Term 1 29th Jan - 12 Apr 

Term 2 29 Apr - 5 Jul 

Term 3 22 Jul - 27 Sept 

Term 4 14 Oct - 13 Dec 

 

Governing Council 
Tuesday  10/09 

 

Principal Tours 
Wednesday   21/08 

Wednesday   25/09 
*All welcome & bookings are required* 

 

Pupil Free Day 
Monday   02/09 

 

Key Dates 

Term 3 
16/08 - STEM Expo/Grandparents Day 

21/08 - Active Travel Day 

23/08 - Choir at Magic Millions &    

Deadline for Sport Forms  

29/08 - Father’s Day Stall (Day 1) 

30/08 - Father’s Day Stall (Day 2) 

03/09 - Life Ed Commences & SACA    

Clinics 

04/09 - Year 4 Camp Departs 

05/09 - Volunteer Moring Tea 

06/09 - Year 4 Camp Returns 

11/09 - Life Ed Concludes 

12/09 - Festival Theatre Rehearsal 

14/09 - Choir Performance at Festival 

Theatre 

17/09 - Year 5 Camp Departs 

20/09 - Year 5 Camp Returns 

27/09 - Last Day of Term 3 
 *2:05pm Finish* 
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VPPS Sunsafe Policy 

Once again it's time for 'hats on'. Vale Park Primary School's Sunsafe Policy requires students to wear hats in Terms 1, 

3 and 4. In the cooler months, hats will also be required if the UV level reaches 3 or above, therefore please ensure 

all students have a hat kept at school. Hats can be purchased from our uniform shop which is open on Monday 

mornings between 8:45 and 9:15am. 

 
New Sports Coordinator 

Congratulations to Rachael Lau who will be our Sports Coordinator from 2020. Rachael brings with her 

a wealth of knowledge and an extensive administration background. Angela Horseman will do a        

comprehensive handover with Rachael in Term 4 to prepare her for the role.  

 
Term 3 Pupil Free Day 

A reminder to the Vale Park community that Monday 2nd September is a Pupil Free Day.  

 
School Payments 

When making payments for students please note that each student must have their own signed consent form.    

Additionally, all cash payments must be enclosed in an envelope and must clearly show the student’s name,      

classroom number, what the payment is for i.e. Ballart Camp, SAPSASA Netball how much money is enclosed i.e. $5 

or $8.80.  

A pack of ten payment envelopes can be purchased from the Front Office for $1. 

 
Arrival Time at Vale Park 

A reminder that students are not permitted on the Vale Park Primary School grounds until 8:30am, unless they are 

enrolled in OSHC. 

If you need to drop your student/s at Vale Park prior to 8:30am please contact Happy Haven OSHC to enrol them 

on 0422 274 649. 

 
Parent/Caregiver Toilets 

A reminder that student toilets are for students ONLY. If you are on the Vale Park grounds and need to use a toilet, 

please use the disabled toilets located next to the Canteen or in the entry way to Room 1. Please ask the Front   

Office or a staff member for assistance to locate the correct toilets to use. 

 
Meeting with your child’s class teacher 

Please remember that it is important to make a mutually convenient time if you would like to meet with your child’s 

classroom teacher. Teachers are very busy in the mornings and will not be able to give you their full attention to 

lengthy conversations. Teachers have a duty of care to students once they have opened their classroom doors for 

the day. Please email your child’s teacher to arrange a time before or after school for these meetings. Alternatively, 

you can leave a message for your child’s teacher at the office and they will call you back when they are able to. 

 
Braving the Elements 

To celebrate 150 years of the Periodic Table as part of 

the International Year of the Periodic Table, join the Royal           

Australian Chemical Institute (RACI) SA Branch’s guest lecturer Dr 

Peter Wothers for an exciting and  explosive journey through the 

elements. 

This demonstration filled lecture will show you the genius of        

Mendeleev’s discovery from Argon to Zinc. The show is suitable for 

ages 7+. 

Duration of show: 60 - 75 minutes 

Free show but book at:                                                                   

https://peterwotherslecture.eventbrite.com.au 

 
New Anti-Bullying Policy 

To view the new Vale Park Anti-Bullying Policy please visit the following link: 

http://www.valeparkps.sa.edu.au/docs/Policies/AntiBullyingPolicy_2019_A4.pdf 

 
Clothes Donations 

The Front Office is seeking donations of clean and good condition pants in sizes 4-8.  

We don’t require any other items at this stage. 

 

NEWS & UPDATES 

https://peterwotherslecture.eventbrite.com.au
http://www.valeparkps.sa.edu.au/docs/Policies/AntiBullyingPolicy_2019_A4.pdf
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We have become warriors against waste. 

Following the visit from KESAB in term 2 we have been 

passionately trying to reduce our waste. We have 

gone from using a 75L large bin to a small 10L waste 

paper bin. We are aiming for a 250ml bin by the end 

of term. We undertook some creative art work to 

show how oceans are being polluted with plastic 

waste. We also wrote some persuasive texts to       

encourage people to stop using soft plastic. 

 
 

STEM/STEAM 

We have taken our new found passion for the environment and sustainability and are   

undertaking a very exciting STEM project to help families become more sustainable. 

Room 13 are our buddies for this project and we have enjoyed working in small groups 

with them. We are looking forward to sharing our ideas at the STEM showcase on Friday  

16th of August (week 4),  

 
HASS 

We undertook some investigations on flags 

which culminated in each student designing 

a flag to best represent our classroom     

community. The underlying themes which 

ran through the flag designs were friendship, 
kindness, harmony, belonging, community 

and love. It is heartwarming that is how the 

students feel about their classroom          

community. 

 
Literacy 

We are continuing sharing reading with our buddies from Room 16 to build up our reading 

stamina and fluency. The students really enjoy this special reading time. We are also     

undertaking the 40 nights of reading challenge, so please encourage nightly reading at 

home as there will be a class reward for participants. We are learning to write information 

reports. We will be undertaking some research and looking at the features of an            

information report.  

 
Mathematics 

We are learning to recognise, interpret and represent fractions.  

 

 

 

 

ROOM 5 
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Room 12 were very busy over the last few weeks 

of Term 2  and have definitely kept busy during 

the first few weeks of Term 3! 

 

We have been busy brainstorming ways we can 

help the environment. We used the ideas we 

brainstormed to help us create individual 

S.M.A.R.T.A.R goals centered around helping the 

environment. 

 

We love our beautiful new goals tree! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week we were very lucky to have 

the Korean Homestay students come 

to Room 12 for a visit!  

 

They joined in with our spelling rotations 

and Daily 5 activities. We enjoyed 

showing them around the classroom 

and working together on different    

activities. 

 

 

ROOM 12 
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ROOM 19 
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SAPSASA Basketball 

Congratulations to our boys team who won 5/5 games; and then won the Grand  

Final to finish in 1st place. They will now go to the State Finals against the top schools in 

the state. We wish them the best of luck in September when they play at Pasadena.  

  

Well done to our girls team who won 3/5 games and finished in 3rd place out of 6 

teams. Considering most of the players have a netball background and have had to 

adapt quickly to basketball, they did exceptionally well. Very proud of both teams 

and their excellent results. 

 

SAPSASA Netball 

Our girls team ventured down to Seaford for their Round 2  fixtures again All Saints   

Catholic Primary School and Eastern Fleurieu School. The girls did really well beating 

All Saints 45/5 but lost to Eastern Fleurieu 21/43. Eastern Fleurieu beat All Saints    

meaning Vale Park won’t progress to the next stage of the competition.  

 

Our boys team played Norwood Primary School & Parkside Primary School at Vale 

Park in their Round 2 fixture. Unfortunately Vale Pak lost to Norwood by 4 goals. Vale 

Park beat Parkside by 16 goals, but Norwood beat Parkside by 2 meaning that the 

boys team also wont proceed to Round 3.  
 

SAPSASA SPORT 
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Canteen  

Winter Warmer Special 

Fish Bites  

4 FOR $2.00 

Available Week 4 and 5 at recess and lunch from the pie warmer or 

order through the QKR App. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminder: Cutlery is available to purchase from the Canteen if you 

have left yours at home. Cost 5c per piece. If you are unable to pay 

on the day an account will be sent home at the end of term.  

 

Please note: The canteen supplies cutlery with all of the meals that we 

sell.  

 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 
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Contact Phone Numbers 

OSHC: (after 3pm) 8266 0439 Uniform Shop  

Mobile: 0422 274 649  Open Monday Mornings  8.45 - 9.15 

    Kristina: 0434 354 144  

    Mon - Fri 8am - 4.30pm 

Vale Park Pre School: 8261 0228  


